
 

LSLSSP Harborough Hawks Newsletter Easter 24 
 
It has been a jam-packed term! Well done to everyone involved in the LSLSSP activities. In this 
newsletter are all of the reports/results since January, and information about activities next term – 
Wishing you a Happy Easter holiday.  
 

16th Jan Basketball Q1/2 @RSA 

 
23rd Jan Basketball Q2/2 @RSA  

 
 

Cross Country 

Unfortunately due to the weather we had to cancel the race planned for the 8th Feb however the top 12 

from Octobers race were selected to represent Harborough in the finals and those runner came away with 

some excellent results. Thanks as always to the fabulous Harboorugh Athletics club who support us with 

our schools races and also to Gaye Taylor who does a wondeful job collating te results afterwards. 

 

In the County Finals at Preswold Hall on Sunday 3rd March there were some excellent team and individual 

performances… 

YEAR 3: Boys 6th & Girls 3rd + Rafferty Steed fnished an impressive 15th overall 

YEAR 4: Boys 10th & Girls 7th 

YEAR 5: Girls 2nd 

YEAR 6: Girls 5th 



 

 

12th Feb New Age Curling SEN 

Well done to all schools that took part in 

the KS2 New Age Kurling Festival 

@RobertSmyth_PE 

Congratulations to @AcademyBowden 

and  @Woodland_Grange who go through 

to the county finals!🎉  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13th Feb Basketball Area Finals 

Well done to schools that competed in the 

Year 5/6 Basketball Finals. Huge 

congratulations to  

@Kibprimary & @GlenHillsSchool who 

now go through to the county finals  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

27th Feb Y5/6 Dodgeball @ RSA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the winners Billesdon. 

The Area final qualifiers Foxton and 

Ridgeway, and the SPIRIT award 

winners Little Bowden. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7th March Y3/4 Dodgeball @ WPA 3.45-5:30pm 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

5th March Div ½ Mixed Football 

 

Thanks Matthew Thompson for running the leagues this year. His report is below: 
 
The wait is finally over!! League tables for Division 1 & 2 are in. Thank you everyone for your help 
and support this season and hopefully everyone has enjoyed how competitive the leagues have 
been this year. A big thank you to Kieran and the volunteer refs from Welland Park who have been 
a huge help. 
 
Congratulations 

 to Market Harborough C of E for winning Division 1 this year with Church Langton & Meadowdale 
pushing them all the way. 
 
Congratulations to Kibworth B who ran away with Division 2 winning all their matches!!! 
 
Well done to MH CofE and Meadowdale who will take part in the Carnival Football event Saturday 
8th June 1-4 down at Symingtons. 

Division 1         

 P W D L GF GA GD PTS 

MH CofE 9 7 0 2 20 9 11 21 

Meadowdale 9 5 2 2 21 7 14 17 

Church Langton 9 5 2 2 14 11 3 17 

Little Bowden 9 4 3 2 16 10 6 15 

Ridgeway 9 4 2 3 22 14 8 14 

Kibworth 9 4 2 3 17 10 7 14 

St Cuthbert's 9 4 1 4 17 15 2 13 

St Joseph's 9 3 0 6 12 19 -7 9 

Fleckney 9 2 0 7 5 19 -14 6 

Farndon Fields 9 1 0 8 6 -37 -31 3 

 

Division 2         

 P W D L GF GA GD PTS 

Kibworth B 9 9 0 0 23 1 22 27 

Little Bowden B 9 6 1 2 15 5 10 19 

Little Bowden C 9 6 1 2 15 7 8 19 

MH CofE B 9 5 1 3 15 6 9 16 

Fleckney B 9 4 3 2 15 5 10 15 

Meadowdale B 9 4 0 5 6 14 -8 12 

Farndon Fields B 9 3 1 5 10 12 -2 10 

St Cuthbert's B 9 2 1 6 6 16 -10 7 

Ridgeway B 9 1 0 8 5 19 -14 3 



 

St Joseph's B 9 1 0 8 2 27 -25 3 

19th March Div 1 Girls Football 

 

Firstly, I'd like to thank you all for your help and support with the girl's league this year. I feel it has 
been immensely more successful than last year, so hopefully we can keep moving in this direction 
going forward. 
 
A huge congratulations to MH CofE 'B' and Kibworth for finishing in the top 2 and qualifying for the 
Harborough Carnival Finals. Kieran will be in touch with more details shortly. 
 
I will pass on the trophy to CofE at the Quicksticks event after the easter holidays. 
 
Thanks again and well done to all that took part. 
 
Jacob 
St Cuthbert's 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

21st March KS2 Dance 12-2.45pm Four KS2 children 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
SLSSP Wider Partnership Work – Spring Term 2024  

 
Primary Gymnastics 
On the 27th February, we hosted our annual South Leicestershire Primary Gymnastics 
Competition at Aylestone Leisure Centre. This year we used the new RISE Gymnastics 
format, giving schools and gymnasts more flexibility to choose their skills and it proved 
to be a fantastic event! In total, 32 teams and over 130 pupils took part in a fun filled 
day of Gymnastics activities - well done to all that took part and congratulations to our 
winners!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sportsability Festival  
Congratulations to Greenfield primary school who were our overall 
winners of the Sportsability Festival for SEND pupils, they will go 
through to represent Blaby & Harborough alongside Woodland Grange 
(Oadby & Wigston) at the county finals in June – good luck! Finally, a 
big well done to our Spirit of the Games winners, Cosby Primary 
School!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tag Rugby Festival 
As part of our DEVELOP event strand, we hosted our Year 3/4 Tag Rugby Festival at 
Market Harborough RUFC on the 14th March. Over 150 children from 15 schools took 
part in a carousel of skill-based activities followed by some friendly matches. A big 
thank you to MHRFC for hosting and the fantastic leaders from Robert Smyth and 
Welland Park who helped make it a brilliant event. Unfortunately, the O&W and Blaby 
event was cancelled due to poor weather and this will be rearranged for the summer 
term.  

 
 

Move it March 2024  

A big thank you to everyone that has got involved in Move it March throughout this 

half term. In total, a record 53 schools have signed up and it’s fantastic to see so 

many children involved. Please remember to submit your results by Friday 15th April 

to win prizes for your school.  

 
 
 



 
Aspiration Active 
Our Aspiration Active celebration events took place this term with our Blaby and Oadby & Wigston schools. Targeted 

groups of children took part in 5 weeks of coaching in school to improve confidence, self-esteem and levels of 

participation in physical activity, before being invited to a celebration event.   Children took part in a fun filled 

morning trying out lots of different physical activities including Martial Arts, Wheelchair Basketball, Goalball, Archery 

and the climbing wall. It was fantastic to see so many confident and smiley children getting active and having fun! 

 

Children’s Mental Health Week & Wellbeing Ambassadors Part 2  

Children’s Mental Health Week ran from the 5th-11th February and this year’s theme was ‘My Voice Matters’. We 

put together a range of resources to empower children and allow them to express themselves during the week. KS1 

children become superheroes and wrote positive and empowering messages to their fellow classmates. KS2 shared 

what was important to them, whether it was something in school, their community or in the wider world. It was 

fantastic to see so many schools getting involved and empowering their children and young people to say and 

believe ‘My Voice Matters’. 

 

We also held 2 Well-being Ambassador events during Children’s Mental Health Week, where our fantastic 

Ambassadors shared the ideas they have imbedded in school to support students. We were blown away with the 

incredible work taking place, including daily wellbeing walks, buddie benches, lunchtime chat and support groups 

and even a school therapy dog! 

 

Let Girls Play Football Week 

The 'Let Girls Play Football Week' ran in schools across Leicestershire & 

Rutland from Monday 4th - Friday 8th March 2024. The aim of the week 

was to raise the profile of girls football in schools and help us to achieve 

our mission of equal access by 2024. Throughout the week, students took 

part in fun football challenges and a ‘design a football kit’ competition to 

raise awareness of girls participation in sport. Thank you to all schools 

who got involved!  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Next Term 
9th April Y3/4 Quicksticks hockey @ Robert Smyth Academy 

11th April Y5/6 Quicksticks hockey @ RSA 

22nd April SLN meet @ RSA 9-12pm (meet at main reception) 

30th April Y5/6 Netball @ RSA  

7th May Y3/4 Girls Football Fest 11:30-2:30pm @HTFC 

16th May Y3/4 Girls Tennis Festival @ RSA 

21st May Y5/6 Tennis Competition @RSA 

23rd May Kwik Cricket @ Harb Cricket Club (Jon Griffith will invite) 

24th May Y4/5 Boys Football Tournament 12-4pm + AGM afterwards 1 rep from each school should attend 

meeting with Rob Ager and Nige Pierce. 

 

The LSLSSP Team Contacts 

Kieran Grundy 

School Sport Co-ordinator for Family of Schools 

Learning South Leicestershire School Sports Partnership 

T: 01858 440791 

E: kgrundy@robertsmyth.tgacademy.org.uk 

 

Jon Griffiths 

Competition Manager 

Learning South Leicestershire School Sports Partnership 

T: 0116 2444879 

E: lslssp.office@gmail.com 

 

Hussein Khan 

School Sport Development Manager 

Learning South Leicestershire School Sports Partnership 

T: 0116 2444879/ 07970205948 

E: lslssp.office@gmail.com 

 

FURTHER CONTACTS 

- Contact for inclusive PE support - John Duggan jduggan@ellesmere.leicester.sch.uk 

 

Supporting education professionals and providing opportunities for all young people in South Leicestershire to 

ensure that well-being, physical activity, school sport and PE is at the heart of school life. LSLSSP is passionate 

about developing inclusive provision to promote personal development and lifelong healthy behaviours. 
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